SANDGATE VERMONT SELECTBOARD MINUTES - NOVEMBER 7, 2022
CALL TO ORDER: 6:00

ATTENDANCE: Board Members: Karen Dzialo, Joe Nolan, John Phelps & Charlie Pike. Also
present: Elizabeth Daut, Linda Schmitt and minute taker, Sandy Reidy.

ACCESS PERMIT APPLICATIONS: Two access permits for Thomas Santelli Junior on Campbell
Road and Brian Sherras on Rupert Road are reviewed by the board. Joe Nolan states the road
crew said the Sherras access will have a culvert installed by Thomas Wilson, with no concerns.
The Board reviews and approves and signs the Sherras permit application. The Board
recommends that the Santelli access have water bars installed. The 4 Selectmen present
approve and sign the Santelli access permit.

CITIZENS CONCERNS: A letter from Jose Guerra and Trisha Knake stating that they would like
to call a BCA abatement meeting was read. The board asks that the applicants come to the
next Selectboard meeting to ask them to identify the statutory abatement category that the
abatement request is being made under, as stated in statue 24 V.S.A. § IS35(a)(1)-(9). Sandy
Reidy will make contact.

ROAD REPORT: The Road Crew continues to haul gravel. They will grade the whole town
through this week. They have hired Richard Zoppel to leaf blow the road sides. There has been
an extension given on the FEMA River Banks Project and the Road Crew is finishing work this
week. The Road Forman turned in 2 weeks of detailed work completed.

REVIEW OCTOBER 17, 2022 MINUTES: The Board reviews the minutes. Karen Dzialo makes a
motion to approve the minutes. Charlie Pike seconds. Minutes approved.

SIGN ORDERS: The yearly appropriations are paid on these orders. The Selectmen read and
sign the orders.

OTHER BUSINESS: John Phelps mentions that the dry hydrant by South East Corners Road is
missing the cover. The Board will look into this.

ADJOURN: Joe Nolan makes a motion to adjourn. Charlie Pike seconds.
Meeting adjourned at 7:12 pm.

THE NEXT MEETING WILL ON MONDAY NOVEMBER 21, 2022 AT 6:00 IN THE SANDGATE
TOWN HALL.

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Reidy.
A complete recording of these minutes is available upon request.



